

SPECIAL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

August 19, 2008

The Board of Selectmen held a Special Selectmen's Meeting on Tuesday, August 19, 2008, at 4:00 p.m. at the intersection of Reardon Road and Main Street in North Grosvenordale.

PRESENT: Lawrence K. Groh, Jr., First Selectman; Kathleen A. Hiatt, Selectman; Leo Adams, Director of Public Works; Michael Fasshauer; Charles Seney; Erica Ellison-Groh; Michael Germain; Joel Hiatt; Chenoa Pierce – Thompson Villager; Dustin Racciopi – Norwich Bulletin; James Esslinger – Worcester Telegram & Gazette; other concerned citizens

DISCUSSION REGARDING REARDON ROAD AND MAIN STREET

The Board met at the intersection of Reardon Road and Main Street to discuss the issue of scraping the road while taking a right turn from Reardon Road onto Main Street and parking issues on the side of Reardon Road near said intersection. Mr. Groh and Mr. Germain demonstrated driving their vehicles, a VW Bug and a minivan. The Board also observed traffic at that intersection.

The Board and the Director of Public Works discussed different options including the use of stop signs and modifying the angle of the street.

No action taken at this time.

ADJOURN

Motion made by Mr. Groh, seconded by Ms. Hiatt, to adjourn the meeting at approximately 4:30 p.m.

Mr. Groh

-Yes

Ms. Hiatt

-Yes

Recorded and transcribed by: Tonya Levesque